
Memo 

To:  Public Works and Buildings Committee 

From:  Peter C. Nourse, PE 

 Director of City Services  

Date:  November 8, 2018 

Subject: Public Works and Buildings Committee 

  Meeting Thursday November 15, 2018 

There will be a Public Works and Buildings Committee Meeting on October 18, 2018 at 
7:00 PM.  This meeting will be held in Council Chambers in City Hall. 

 

AGENDA 

1. Approve minutes of meeting held October 18, 2018. 

2. Public Input 

3. Street Acceptances 
Millers Farm  
Great Woods Development  - Laredo Lane & Smoke Street 

4. RT202A Water Main Extension Project 

5. 10-16 Wallace Street Brownfields Grant 

6. NHDOT Issues 

7. Granite Ridge Phase 2 

8.  FY2020 CIP Planning & Prep 

9. 2019 Paving  

10. DPW Facility Update 

11. Other 

City of Rochester 

Dept of Public Works 

45 Old Dover Road 

Rochester, NH 03867 

Phone: (603) 332-4096 

Fax:      (603) 335-4352 
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DPW MONTHLY REPORT OCTOBER 2018 
DIRECTORS NOTE 

The DPW Utilities Supervisor, Nate Mears, recently completed an intensive leadership 

development program.  The Primex Emerging Leaders Dynamic Program is a 7-month 

professional development opportunity to develop competencies needed to grow in leadership 

roles.  A group of 14 individuals with high leadership potential from the Primex membership 

were nominated and endorsed by their supervisors, and then were selected to participate in this 

competency building curriculum. The curriculum included workshops, discussion boards, self-

directed learning, simulations and assessments including an assessment which provides 

perspectives on behavioral style, personal motivators, and emotional intelligence.  Nate worked 

with his mentor, Peter Nourse, to identify, manage, and implement a project that would 

positively benefit our organization.  Nate chose to do his project on “A Healthy Water 

Distribution System”.  Results of the project were delivered in a presentation to the other 

Emerging Leader Program participants, their mentors, and the instructors.  The presentation 

included information on identifying the project need, evaluation of the implementation process, 

deliverables and future actions.  The program concluded with a celebration luncheon and 

graduation ceremony 

 
 

Nate gave the most interesting presentation of the group and he made this Supervisor proud.  In 

his own words: “The Emerging Leaders Program provided leadership tools and helped cultivate 

an adaptive style of leadership.  My presentation consisted of a power point slide show and a 

hands-on visual.  It is a scale tabletop model of our water distribution system.”  This model 

included a stand pipe, water mains and functioning gate valves and hydrants.  This model was 

designed to be an operational training tool.  It can be used to educate staff about water hydraulics 

and valve operations.  Using the model Nate was able to represent stale water within the water 
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system and the methods of directional flushing used to scour the inner pipe walls with fresh 

water.  
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